
From: Stephen Smith <Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au>  
Sent: Monday, 14 October 2019 4:40 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Michael Butler <mButler@professionalsaustralia.org.au>; Brent 
Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; Nicola Street <Nicola.Street@aigroup.com.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2019/5 Professional Employees Award 2019 
 
Dear Ingrid 
 
I have an important commitment in Canberra on 3 December, but could be available on 4 December. 
 
Given the position reached between Ai Group and APESMA in the matter, Ai Group does not intend 
to cross-examine the APESMA witnesses. Therefore, if the Full Bench does not require the APESMA 
witnesses to be present at the hearing, it would appear that the hearing would most likely be 
completed in one day, i.e. on 4 December.  
 
Your sincerely 
 
Stephen Smith 

Head of National Workplace Relations Policy 
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